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Preface Note

Roestock Depot, Colney Heath, St Albans - APP/B1930/W/15/3137409, 26 February 2016 
The appeal is relevant as it relates to a site in the Green Belt that was PDL.  The Inspector found the development inappropriate, to compromise openness. 

 The appeal was dismissed.

Relevant Paragraphs 14 and 17 state:

“It is clear from the above that the proposed development would result in a significant increase in the footprint and volume of buildings within the site. It is also accepted by the appellant that the development would not be confined to areas of the site that are currently occupied by buildings and that the proposed development would necessarily extend into the currently open grassland within the site.”

and

“The existing buildings on the site undoubtedly have an impact on openness but the likely increase in volume and spread of mass and bulk across the site into areas currently absent of buildings would result in a greater impact on openness. Therefore, the development would be at odds with the Green Belts essential characteristics, openness and permanence. Furthermore, it would be in conflict with its defined purposes, specifically to assist in safeguarding the countryside from encroachment.”

